Selectmen's Meeting Monday, May 1, 2017 Sunderland Town Office Building

Attending: Tom Fydenkevez, David Pierce, Sherry Patch

Absent: Scott Bergeron Behind the Camera: FCAT

## Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 6:43 PM.

Opening Remarks

Mr. Fydenkevez gave an overview of the Annual Town Meeting held on Friday and thanked everyone for their participation. The FY 18 budget is contingent on an override vote scheduled for this Saturday.

Overview Annual Town Meeting

Mr. Fydenkevez stated that we are still working out sound issues with FCAT. Mr. Fydenkevez also noted parking issues due to soccer and softball games at the Elementary School. The Town Administrator will contact the school and recreation departments to request that activities not be scheduled during Town Meeting. There was also a misunderstanding with handouts at the head table that had not been updated.

Town Administrator Updates

Ms. Patch advised that the town locked in at \$1.90 per gallon for oil. Complete Streets grant application submitted for \$396,000.

Contract Award for Valuation Services

Mr. Pierce read letter of recommendation from the Board of Assessors to award the contract for Valuation Services to Patriot. Motion: Mr. Pierce to award the contract for valuation services to Patriot. Second: Mr. Fydenkevez. Voted: 2-0.

## Appointment PVTA Alternate

No action taken.

## Reminders

Town Election Saturday, May 6, 2017 from 8AM to 3PM. Next Meeting-Monday May 8, 2017 at 6:30 PM. 300<sup>th</sup> Committee May 4<sup>th</sup> at 6PM (First Thursday of the Month at 6PM)

Meeting adjourned at 6:52 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Town Administrator